

## **ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

**Minutes of the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on  
Monday 1<sup>st</sup> February, 2016**

**Present:** Cllrs Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Steve Davies, Rhys Jones (Chairman), Jill Gibson; Peter Horton (Clerk).

**Apologies:** C'llrs Roy Venables; County Councillor Rob Summons.

### **Minutes of the December 2015 monthly meeting**

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C'llr Steve Davies, seconder C'llr Barbara Summons).

### **Matters Arising**

**Wall, Middle Street.** Nothing further had been heard from P.C.C. Clerk to chase up.

### **Plans**

#### **Applications**

There were no planning applications this month.

#### **Refusals issued**

15/0835/PA (Campsite, Barn Lane, Rosemarket).

### **Accounts**

#### **Payments**

Clerk (laminator) : £12-50

#### **Precept**

Members voted to keep this unchanged at £6,500

The above items were approved (proposer C'llr Steve Davies, seconder C'llr Jill Gibson).

### **Correspondence**

- 1) Paul Davies, A.M. – Notification of forthcoming advice surgeries – Clerk to place these in Community Noticeboards.
- 2) Clerks and Councils Direct – newsletter – circulated to Members.
- 3) 1<sup>st</sup> Johnston Scout Group – Invitation to nominate a Community Representative to the Scout Group – Clerk to invite them to submit a notice for placement in noticeboard. Clerk to mention the matter to C'llr to Roy Venables.
- 4) P.C.C. – Information on Convergence Funding – noted.
- 5) Roy Venables – Information on efforts to clear up Village Amenity – dealt with in agenda item.
- 6) Ashley Warlow – Reply to letter about Community Council vacancy.

### **Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance, including possible planting on The Beacon**

Bank opposite Mary Evan's house. C'llr Barbara Summons mentioned that this area was very muddy. She thought it might benefit from being made into a proper parking area. Clerk to write to P.C.C. and request a site meeting with Barbara Summons.

Regarding the possible planting scheme on The Beacon, C'llr Jill Gibson had not had the opportunity to investigate this in detail. It was felt that something suitable might prove attractive on The Beacon. The matter was left in abeyance for the time being.

Dog-fouling. Members observed that this was worse than ever. Clerk to invite dog warden to a meeting to discuss Members concerns. C'llr Jill Gibson mentioned an informal flag scheme to show

where there was mess.

Clerk to contact P.C.C. re. non-emptied bin on The Beacon.

Clerk to enquire with P.C.C. how often they cut The Beacon, with a view to re-evaluating the options.

No vehicle signs – a Red Ford Transit had been used to bring quad-bikers to The Beacon, registration CP53 LUZ. Clerk to pass on to Police / Community Police officer.

#### **Discussion of car park licensing scheme**

Clerk read message from Roy. General consensus that quotations needed to clear overgrowth and clean surface thoroughly. Concern over pressure washing surface. The Clerk mentioned concerns over the condition and line of the existing fence. Members discussed its possible replacement with a wall. Clerk to obtain quotations for a variety of options.

#### **Discussion of casual vacancy arising from resignation of C’lr Michelle Rees-Siso**

No applications yet received. Matter to be placed on March agenda for further discussion. Clerk to renew notices in noticeboards, and also on website.

#### **Discussion about surface water problems outside bungalow in West Street**

C’lr Barbara Summons mentioned a problem with surface water from a bungalow at the bottom of West Street, opposite Lucky Lee, due to landscaping. The wall had been replaced with a bank.

There was a similar problem on Chalks Lane, between the bottom of hill and the bridge, where a bank had been dug out to form driveway, with consequent surface water problems on the road.

Clerk to pass on both of these issues to P.C.C.

#### **Any other business**

**Road drain, opposite 2, Middle Street.** This had dropped. Clerk undertook to notify P.C.C.

**David Barrah.** Had asked about registration of the land by recycling area. This had not been pursued.

#### **Public Forum**

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.

The meeting concluded at 20-10pm.

#### **Date of next meeting**

Monday 6<sup>th</sup> March, 2016, 7pm